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PUBLIC NOTICE 
TO THE INTERESTED PERSONS ENTITLED TO 

SIGN AN APPLICATION FOR AN APPROVAL BY WAY OF REFERENDUM 

Following the public consultation meeting held on April 26, 2022, the Council of the Borough of Saint-Laurent 
adopted, at the general meeting of May 3, 2022, the second draft by-law number RCA08-08-0001-149 modifying 
by-law RCA08-08-0001 on zoning. 

This said second draft by-law contains provisions which may cause interested persons to request that the by-law 
containing such provisions be submitted to their approval in conformity with the Act Respecting Elections and 
Referendums in Municipalities. 

The object of second draft by-law number RCA08-08-0001-149 is to: 

 Amend the urban planning by-law to allow the development of the parking spaces required so that a use 
can be located in whole or in part on a lot other than that of the use served. 

This provision is subject to referendum approval and affects all zones S11017, S11015, S11014, S11011, S11016, 
S11022, S11023, C11018 and C11019 (see attached zone map). 

An application, in order to be valid, must: 

- state clearly the provision to which it refers and the zone from which it originates; 
- be received at the Bureau of the Secretary of the Borough of Saint-Laurent within eight days of the present 

notice, i.e. from May 12 to May 19, 2022; 
- be signed by at least 12 interested persons in a zone in which there are more than 21 interested persons, 

or, in other cases, by a majority of the interested persons. 

The information allowing to determine the interested persons having the right to sign an application may be 
obtained at the Bureau of the Secretary of the Borough of Saint-Laurent, during the regular office hours. 

Where no valid application is received in respect to the second draft by-laws, the provisions may be included in a 
by-law that is not required to be submitted for the approval of the qualified voters. 

This second draft by-law may be consulted at the Borough of Saint-Laurent, at 777, Marcel-Laurin Boulevard, 
Saint-Laurent, H4M 2M7, during the regular office hours. 

Montreal, May 11, 2022 

 

  Benoit Turenne 
  Deputy Secretary of the Borough Council 

 

 


